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CEMEX LATAM HOLDINGS, S.A.
INFORMS

BOGOTA, D.C. COLOMBIA. APRIL 13, 2020. - CEMEX Latam Holdings, S.A. (“CLH”) (BVC: CLH),
informs that its indirect subsidiary CEMEX COLOMBIA S.A. (“CEMEX Colombia”) communicated that
it will resume certain operations starting on April 13, 2020, in compliance with the new disposals
adopted by the National Government (Decree 531 dated April 8, 2020) to prevent the spread of
COVID-19.

In particular, from April 13 to April 27, 2020, in accordance with the exception provisions contained
in the aforementioned decree, CEMEX Colombia shall resume supplying construction materials and
supplies for the execution of permitted infrastructure and civil work projects; such as transport
infrastructure and public works (which is generally established as a new exception); those related
to national emergencies and road damage; infrastructure projects that cannot be suspended,
construction and civil work projects that because of their advanced stage or their characteristics not
completing them would represent a technical risk; and projects related to the production of food,
medicine and essential elements that are necessary to attend the COVID-19 pandemic, among
others. As of today, CEMEX Colombia expects to be able to resume all its operations on a regular
basis and to be able to supply its products and services to all of its clients once it is allowed to do so
by the authorities.

For CEMEX Colombia, the preservation of the health of its employees, clients, suppliers and the
entire population continues to be a priority. Therefore, CEMEX Colombia will remain committed to
implementing all possible actions to preserve the safety and health of our employees and
stakeholders, also complying with the guidelines contained in the Circulars No. 001, issued by the
Labor, Housing, City and Territory Ministries, and No. 003, issued by the Health, Labor and Transport
Ministries.

Note: Unofficial translation for information purposes only. The original document filed in Spanish is the official version,
therefore in case of any discrepancy between the Spanish version and this version, the Spanish version shall prevail.
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